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Memorandum to NOAV #200389384,  Magpie Operating, Inc., Warnecke  #1 API 05-075-05621 

Document # 02086433 

December 11, 2013 

 

From: John Noto, COGCC 

To:  NOAV File 

 

The Warnecke #1 NOAV and associated documents were mailed via US Post Office (USPS) 

certified mail to Magpie Operating, Inc. on November 15, 2013.  USPS left notice on November 

16, and the package was returned to COGCC on December 9 after being unclaimed by Magpie 

(USPS tracking information is below).   

 

John Noto, COGCC EPS called Magpie on December 6, and left a message for Ryan Warner to 

return the call.  As of December 11, Magpie did not return the call.   

 

COGCC has arranged for a process server to deliver the NOAV package to Magpie.  
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